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TERM OF COMMISSION: November Session of the November Adjourned Term

PLACE OF MEETING:        Boone County Government Center Commission Chambers

PRESENT WERE:           Presiding Commissioner Don Stamper
District I Commissioner Karen M. Miller
District II Commissioner Linda Vogt
Deputy County Clerk Michelle Malaby

The regular meeting of the County Commission was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

SUBJECT: 1996 Budget Hearing

Department of Planning and Building Inspection Director Stan Shawver stated in organization
1720 he requested overtime for new inspectors. Auditor June Pitchford indicated she would like
to have some experience with the new inspectors prior to adding overtime. If the addition proves
necessary, she would support the request for the 1997 budget. In organization 1710, he requested
a half time engineer to be shared with the Public Works Department. His department regularly
requires the expertise of an engineer. They currently rely on the Public Works Department to
provide that assistance. There are times when department schedules conflict. Priorities which are
high for the Department of Planning and Building Inspection may not be high for the Public
Works Department. Ms. Pitchford did not recommend the request be funded. She did not feel it
was justified. Director Shawver stated he is not here to plead for the engineer, he just wanted to
remind the commission that the position is needed and is important.

For the remainder of the meeting, the commission discussed who they would like to have schedule
a hearing.

The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

Attest: Don Stamper
Presiding Commissioner

Wendy S. Noren Karen M. Miller
Clerk of the County Commission District I Commissioner

Linda Vogt
District II Commissioner


